
January 2010 Progress Report No. 6

Welcome to the highlights and periodic update of the remediation efforts at Haley’s Ditch. 
We have kept this update short so you can quickly read and see what work is underway and 
what the next steps will be. If you need more information, or have questions, please call or 
write Cory Smith, Lockheed Martin Communications – 330.796.2038 or 330.256.7209. E-mail 
cory.a.smith@lmco.com

Project Work Performed During December

 The new stream channel was finished in the North zone.  Haley’s Ditch now flows 
entirely in the new stream channel for the length of the project.

 Rough grading of the North zone was completed.
 Silt fence and other temporary erosion control barriers were installed.
 The construction trailers on Landon Street were removed and the construction fence 

surrounding the project was repaired.
 The City of Akron completed the storm drain pipe replacement at Triplett Boulevard.

Work Projected During the Winter Months

 Restoration work has stopped until spring. We will resume landscaping work when 
weather permits. 

 The temporary perimeter construction fence will remain.  This will allow the soil to firm 
up and provide protection to the newly planted trees.

 The project site will be checked periodically to make sure the erosion control barriers 
and construction fence remain in good condition.

 The next newsletter will be published when the project resumes in the spring.

Plans for Spring

 The restoration team will return and prepare the final grading in the North area, and 
then will finish the landscaping and complete the walking path.

 Once all construction work is completed, the temporary chain-link fencing will be 
removed.

 A community project celebration will be scheduled for the dedication of the site.



To Our Neighbors and Readers of this Update

As the project manager for the Haley’s Ditch cleanup work, I want to take this opportunity to 
thank each of you and your families for being patient with our team as we have worked this 
past year to clean up the site.

Early on in this process many of you expressed an interest in knowing what we were planning to 
do, what we were doing and when we were doing it. We heard that request and we acted upon 
it.  I hope the Citizen’s Guide, our information board and these regular updates have helped 
keep you well informed and educated about the progress of this work. 

We appreciate having the opportunity to work within your community and to have answered 
your questions and resolved any issues you may have had. We will continue to be available to 
assist you with any information you may need when we resume work this spring.

Our best wishes for a Happy New Year.

Dave Gunnarson
Lockheed Martin
Project Manager
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